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Minutes of January 28, 2020, Meeting


Members Present:
Mr. Eddie Peterson, Mr. Jason West, Mr. Carter Wiggins, Deborah Boyd, Mr. Jay Waller, Mr. Mark McClain
Members Absent:
Ms. Janet Spence,  Mr. Sid Medina
Others Present:

Dr. Barbara Beebe, Ms. Melanie Schwertner, Ms. Stephanie Ducheneaux, Ms. Patricia Claxton, Mr. Ralph Ramon, Ms. Emily Powell, Mr. Britt Canada, Ms. Dana Fahntrapp
Mr. Jay Waller gave the invocation.  

Mr. Jason West called the meeting to order. 
Minutes 
Motion by Mr. McClain, seconded by Ms. Boyd to approve the January 28, 2020 board meeting minutes. Motion carried unanimously. 
Review of Board Member Terms

We have two spots open and Jason Tyler is very interested.  Bobby Beard is also interested.  Mr. Peterson, Mr. West, Ms. Boyd, and Ms. Spence’s terms end at the end of the year.  The foundation board terms will be an agenda item for the Board of Trustee meeting. 

New Member
We welcome Mr. Sid Medina as our new member.  

Election of Officers
Motion by Mr. Waller, seconded by Mr. Peterson to appoint Mr. Jason West, president; Mr. Mark McClain, vice president; and Ms. Deborah Boyd, secretary.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Inspire Program Application from Fall 2019 “The Great Illustration Expansion.”

Ms. Dana Fahntrapp presented a PowerPoint demonstration of the software.  The Great Illustration Expansion is in digital format.  She would like to purchase eight illustrations that show sub-subface features that relate to different geological features as well as well(s) construction.  Cost is $4000 for the graphic art.  Once it is purchased it is ours.  We can also add to our library.  Motion by Mr. Wiggans, seconded Mr. Waller to approve the purchase.  Motion carried unanimously.  Ms. Fahntrapp stated that the cement is finished for the astronomy building.  All the vessels are up and we are going to  sand and repaint them.  
Review of Board Member Contact Information
Ms. Phillips asked everyone to look over their contact information to make sure it is correct.  

Director’s Report
Scholarships - We are gearing up for scholarship applications to start rolling in.  The due date is April 22, 2020, and the application has been posted on the website.  Ms. Phillips will send the application to all the coaches.  Ninety-eight percent of applicants receive a scholarship.  Some individuals apply that are not full-time students.  
Inspire Program – The spring 2020 Inspire application has been sent to faculty and staff, and the due date will be April 22, 2020. Ms. Phillips also discussed the Inspire Program at the Spring In-Service Opening Session.  She is hoping for a lot of new and exciting ideas for improving the student experience on campus.  So far, we haven’t received any applications, but Ms. Phillips will start asking people. 

Fall Fest/United Way Donation – WTC presented a check for $5,029.00 to the Scurry County United Way on November 21, 2019.  The funds from this check are from the proceeds of our annual Fall Festival and Employee Giving.  This year’s donation was $628.00 more than last year.  We have already set the date for the 2020 Fall Fest for October 29th.  

Bench Fundraiser Update – So far, 11 of 20 benches have been sold.  Ms. Phillips is still in communication with a few businesses/groups that may be interested in purchasing.  Benches will be available to purchase until all are sold.  She is in the process of creating a map for the placement of the benches.  Ms. Phillips spoke with multiple faculty, staff, and students to see where there is a need for seating, an this is being taken into consideration.  When the map is finalized and the benches are installed, everyone who purchased a bench will be sent a copy of the map so that they can locate their bench on the WTC campus.  The Lions Club and Rotary Club are thinking about purchasing one.  If someone requests a specific location to place their bench, we will accommodate them.  The cost to purchase a bench is $800.  Geoff Pinkerton needs to be in the loop for bench placement.  

Inspire Program Reports – Individuals who receive Inspire funds are supposed to send a report with the results.  Mr. Scates stated the Chromebooks for the EDUC 1300 class are a hit.  Melissa Avila has ordered the volleyball netting system, but it hasn’t come in yet.  Dana Fahntrapp shared that the concrete slab has been poured for the roll off roof observatory;  the field lab vessels are installed and will be sanded and painted; the simtronics materials were added to the fall 2018 curriculum.  Jennifer Evans stated she was able to help 7 students with their PTK membership dues; through the archive project, the LRC/Library was able to begin the process of organizing and preserving the items in the archive.  
General Update
Dr. Beebe discussed the 50th Anniversary.  It was wonderful and well attended.  The weather was great. Everything was great except the time capsule. We excavated it beforehand.  I took us over 2 ½ hours.  We have a booklet of pictures on the entire process.  Dr. Beebe will put it in the LRC.  The time capsule was mostly paper. There were a lot of documents and pictures.  Dr. Palmer told Dr. Beebe there were other items that were supposed to be in there.  He said there was a tape from Dr. Clinton and there wasn’t.  Dr. Beebe thinks the items were displayed in the museum and maintenance was told it was ready to be buried and they didn’t gather up the items.  Our items are displayed in the LRC. The vault that the time capsule was in was rusted through the bottom.  The vault we will bury is as big as a card table.  We will bury ours in the courtyard and it will be easier to open.  Ours will have a lot of technology in it. Everyone enjoyed the ceremony.  We have a lot of photos to put in it.  We will have students write what it is like to go to school in this day and time.  For those of you who attended, thank you.  It was wonderful that the first president’s family was there.  
We are renovating the outside of the apartments and they are looking very good.  The renovations should be complete by July.  The siding will match the campus.  The inside needs to be renovated too.  

Our full-time enrollment is up, but our part-time is down. Spring is always different than the fall.  Our dual credit enrollment number are up this semester.  We are working closely with Snyder ISD.  Ninth graders do not have the maturity for colleges classes, but it is a mandate that we have to offer them.  This is a disservice to the students.  Dr. Beebe would like to have a study on what happens once they graduate at 17 – 18 years old.  This doesn’t allow them to be kids.  We want to prepare our students to be successful.

There were no information or questions from board members.  

Everyone is invited to attend our graduation on May 5th at 10:00 am at the Coliseum.  We would love for you to sit on stage.  

Motion by Mr. Waller, seconded by Mr. Carter to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 

Next Foundation Board meeting:  April 28, 2020
APPROVED:  




Ms. Deborah Boyd, Secretary                                                          Mr. Jason West, President

*  *  *  *  *  *  *
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